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February 2, 2018 
 
Mr. Braulio Baez, Executive Director 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 
 
Re: Docket No. 20170215-EU – Review of Electric Utility Preparedness and 

Restoration Actions - Staff’s Third Data Request – January 19, 2018  
 
Dear Mr. Baez:   
 
In response to the Staff’s Third Data Request dated January 19, 2018, The City of 
Tallahassee is submitting the following information.   
 
1. Please provide the following information for a specific example where storm 

hardened structures incurred damage and required repair or replacement due to 
Hurricane Irma. 

a. A description of the damage incurred (i.e. broken pole, displaced 
underground vault, etc.). 

b. A description of the repair process, including a description of any 
temporary repairs that required a follow-up trip. 

c. A description of the repair process if the facilities had not been hardened. 

 
Tallahassee did not experience any storm hardened structure damage during Irma.   

 
Please feel free to let me know if there is additional information needed or if there are 
any questions.   
 
Yours truly, 

 
Robert E. McGarrah 
General Manager – Electric 
 
Cc: Reese Goad 

Alison Faris 
James Barnes 



Richard Ash 
Leigh Anne Payne 
Greg Ozbun 
Karen Webb 
David Byrne 
Henry Gainer 
Amy Zubaly, FMEA 




